Suggested points for your comments to ATF. Please remember ATF will not consider duplicate comments so put one or more of these points in your own words. PLEASE do not cut and paste.

Under the proposed ATF rule:
· Millions of stabilizing brace-equipped pistols will retroactively be subject to NFA control.
· Stabilizing brace-equipped pistols will have to remove the brace, remove the short barrel, destroy the firearms, turn it into an ATF office or pay $200 and submit forms to ATF. It can take up to a year to get your forms back.
· Congress did not change the law. ATF is acting outside of the scope of the National Firearms Act.
· Stabilizing brace-equipped firearms will not be able to be gifted or privately sold. They must go through an FFL. A transfer can take up to a year. 
· The ATF’s rules are a gun-grab. There are between 10 and 40 million stabilizing braces and similar devices in civilian hands. ATF can’t even get NCIS fixed.
· ATF’s proposed rule discriminates against shooter with disabilities.
· ATF’s system to classify which firearms would be covered by their proposed NFA expansion are confusing. A law-abiding gun owner could become a felon and never know it based on a point system that is arbitrary and capricious.
